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WMPW, Inc. Shareholder’s Meeting 

 

Meeting began at 7:40 p.m. on January 3, 2015 

 

President Puhalski informed the membership that the books are available to be viewed for anyone 

that would like to view them. 

 

Ray Novakoski, Building manager brought the membership in attendance up to speed on what is 

happening with the building:. 

 

Since the last meeting in January 2014: 

 

1. We sold the small piece of our property to Wheeler Auto Parts store next door (happened 

in 2013); however they have put up fencing and will be putting up Pine Trees to block 

and improve the view/curb appeal.  Ray stated that he wanted to buy all the way to the 

Parking Lot; however, we wanted to keep some green space. 

2. Rentals have been steady.  Most of the rentals in 2014 were from members of the 

WMAL. 

3. We have three organizations that use our hall on a continual basis: 

a. UAW Retirees 

b. Bakers Union 

c. Solid Rock Baptist Church holds services here every Sunday.  (From what they 

say, they do enjoy being here).  

 

President Puhalski reminded everyone that Spring cleaning will be coming up in a few months 

and we will need some help. 

 

Ray also stated that Wheeler Auto has stated that if we need something or if you see something in 

the lot, they will give you a good deal. 

  

Motion by:  Michael Long, Seconded by:  David Janes.  To close the shareholder’s meeting of the 

WMPW, Inc. at 7:45 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Michael A. Long  

Board of Director’s Secretary 

WMPW, Inc. 


